
Attention: Members, Racers, Crew & Spectators 

 

The elected board discussed the heat conditions out at El Mirage for the next two weekends 
and we have decided for the health and safety of racers, volunteers, and course workers to 
cancel the July 2024 El Mirage meet. As temperatures are projected to be anywhere from 104 to 
116 degrees over the next couple of weeks, we believe this to be the smartest course of action 
for all. I have already left messages with the Eliminators and LSR club presidents asking them 
to keep their workers home due to extreme working conditions this weekend. If you know of 
anyone planning to go to the desert for course prep who may not get this message, please 
contact them, and let them know of the cancelation. 


